
The Windline 
Susquehanna Valley Chapter Susquehanna Valley Chapter -- ATOS ATOS  

web site: www.svtos.orgweb site: www.svtos.org  
A 501(c)(3) corporation dedicated to the preservation and presentation of 

Theatre Organs. Proudly supporting the Mighty Wurlitzer Pipe Organ at the 
Capitol Theatre in York, PA June 2011 

June 13 Meeting—7:00PM  
Juan Cardona Showcase 

CAPITOL THEATRE 
(regular members & students only) 

 

Juan Cardona, Jr. of Newtown, Connecticut, began  studying  piano and organ at the 
age of seven and has continued his musical training through college, majoring in 
classical organ. He studied classical organ with Angela Salcedo at the University of 
Connecticut. He graduated with a Bachelors Degree in Fine Arts, majoring in classical 
organ. In addition to his studies he trained and refined his Theatre Organ skills with 
Jelani Eddington. 
 
Juan has been the staff organist at the Thomaston Opera House for seventeen years 
and for the past twelve years he has been the staff organist at the Bardavon Opera 
House in Poughkeepsie, NY.  
 
In 1994 and 1995 Juan was awarded first place in the American Theatre Organ Society’s 
Hobbyist Division Competition.   
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From a ‘Dusty Corner’     
 
It's a Team Effort 
SVTOS is not a large organization, but we have a lot going on. And it takes 
a crew of dedicated people to handle it all. So let's take time out to give a 
big THANK YOU to the folks who serve with me on the Leadership Team. 

As VP and Program Chair, Ken Kline convened a group to plan the year's 
programs and he also schedules members to play for the movies. 

Roy Wainwright is both newsletter editor and web master. Check out some 
of the many new additions he has made to the web site. 

Emmitte Miller keeps track of every penny in the treasury as he has for many years. 

Herb Inge keeps our membership records up to date and collects the dues each year. 

Terry Nace is a founding member of SVTOS and continues as our chief organ technician. 

Don Kinnier, along with Judy Townsend, hosts our hospitality corner at each meeting. Don also has many 
other roles such as mentor, equipment manager and concert artist. 

Larry Fenner and Barry Howard are hard at work preparing for our October 9 public concert featuring Ken 
Double and Skip Stine. 

Sam Groh is a Past President and continues to serve as our liaison with The Masonic Village. He also 
handles the production and sale of our newest CD. 

Don Schoeps, along with his wife Nancy, are planning another public concert for April, 2012. 

Gary Coller is also a Past President with lots of good ideas to share. 

My most sincere thanks to each of you,   Dusty 

President Dusty Miller presented Distinguished Service Awards to Emmitte Miller and Roy 
Wainwright for their continuing work as Treasurer and Newsletter Editor, respectively. 
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Exciting Season! 
All Events start at 7:00PM at Capitol Theatre, York unless noted 

June 13, 2011 Juan Cardona, Jr. Showcase (regular members & students 

July 11, 2011 All Day OPEN CONSOLE Call Dusty if you would like to reserve a 
time to play. 717-795-2775 or email DustyandBarbara@Verion.net. 

July 23, 2011 Organ get-together, Jim & Lorraine Stetts, Williamsport see 

August ??, 2011 Annual Picnic  see page 4 

June 7, 2011  Don Kinnier & Judy Townsend at Free State  

June 29 -July 5, 2011 ATOS National Convention 2011 Providence, Rhode Island 

June 5, 2011  Glenn Hough and Rudy Lucente at Phoenixville (see page 5)  

Jim & Lorraine Stetts have invited the Susquehanna Valley American Theatre Organ Society, up to 
their home in Williamsport PA. on Saturday July 23, 2011.   
 
Come, play and enjoy the 3-manual Wurlitzer in their home!  We are to bring desert. 
 
We must let them know how many people to expect by July 16.  If you would like to go please let me 
know by that date.       
 
Ken Kline Vice President (717) 564-7513 

Minutes Annual Membership Meeting 
May 9, 2011  Capitol Theatre, York, PA 

Called to order 7PM by President Dusty Miller 
Dusty reviewed objectives of the organization 
Reports: 

Treasurer – report attached. Current balance = $ 4178.29 
Proposals: 
 By-Laws change: Officers shall be elected for a term of two(2) years. 
  Moved, seconded and passed. 
 By-laws change: Nominating committee – up to 3 regular members who are not officers 
  – officer reaching end of his term limit may chair the nominating committee  
  Moved, seconded and passed. 
Recognition: 
 Emmittee Miller for exemplary continuing service as Treasurer 
 Roy Wainwright for his skills in newsletter publication and the SVTOS web site 
Meeting Ajourned. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Roy Wainwright, Secretary, 5/10/11 
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FOR SALE DEPT  
The estate of Bobby Raye Lilarose is offering the four volume "Encyclopedia of the American Theatre Organ" 
plus Ben Hall's "Best Reaining Seats" for five hundred dollars.  Bobby was a collector of many things 
musical.  Most has been sold or donated.  These theatre organ tomes are treasured by enthusiasts 
worldwide.  Don't let this opportunity to obtain the complete set from Bobby's library pass you by.  Delivery 
within the United States (except Alaska and Hawaii) is included.  Shipment elsewhere will be at actual postal 
charges from Reading  PA  19609.  Contact Gary Coller at 610 678 5690   or   springmontpipes@webtv.net  

ANNUAL PICNIC 
Our annual picnic is usually lots of good food, good fellowship and good music. Is there any member out 
there willing to host this year??  
 
Please contact Dusty Call: 717-795-2775 or email: DustyandBarbara@Verizon.net 

PUBLIC CONCERT, OCTOBER 2011 
Letters have gone out to all the potential sponsors for our October public concert. If you recommended 
anyone, please take a moment to give them a follow-up call. All you need to do is ask if they got the letter 
with the organ concert flyer enclosed and ask if they have any questions 

Scholarship Fund 
 
A Scholarship Fund has been set up to provide money for talented young organists to attend the 
ATOS Youth Summer Camp. To make your tax-deductible contribution to this fund, make your 
check payable to SVTOS, note "Scholarship Fund" in the memo line and send it (or give it) to our 
Treasurer, Emmitte Miller, 4017 Woodspring Lane, York, PA 17402-7527. If you would like more 
information about this scholarship fund and/or possible candidates, please call Dusty, 717-795-
2775, or email Pres@SVTOS.org. These contributions are now tax-deductible!  
You can also contribute via PayPal on our web site www.svtos.org 

Review of our CD  “A Capitol Idea” 
The May/June "Theatre Organ" arrived today with Dennis Hedberg's review of "A Capitol 
Idea."   Mr. Hedberg gave the CD 3½ stars out of 5, which isn't too shabby compared to some of 
his past reviews. YEA!   -Larry Fenner 
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The Windline 
Susquehanna Valley Theatre Organ Society 

editor:Roy Wainwright 
2897 Olde Field Dr. York, 17408 

email: Newsletter@svtos.org 

 

Important Upcoming Events 
Capitol Theatre, York 

 
July  11 

ALL DAY OPEN CONSOLE 

July 23 

Stetts Residence, Williamsport 


